The City Council of Elk Horn, Iowa met in special session on Monday, May 24th, 2021 at 5:00 P.M. with the following members present: Mayor, Jens; Council members Fredericksen, McCarthy, Potts, Petersen, and Teegerstrom. Also present was Public Works Director Andy Ring and Jeff Godwin with Snyder & Associates.


Petersen moved, seconded by Fredericksen to approve the agenda. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.

Discussion on water lines and wells:

1. Fredericksen moved, seconded by Petersen to Replace the 2-inch lines from pump risers and approximately 30ft until we reach the 4-inch mains.
2. Andy will run the 3 operational shallow wells for 6-8hrs during the day to see how much water they produce. Our hope is that we can get at least 6-8000 gallons of water a day to be able to continue filling the pool as the pool chemicals will be here this week sometime.
3. Andy will also run only the deep well for the same amount of time once we pass the tests and get a treatment plan together and in operation.
4. Depending on the timing of the line replacement of the two down wells we will then also run all five shallow wells to see how much of an increase we can get from them with the new lines.
5. This info will give us a good idea of what each of the wells can produce and set a good baseline for future use of all 6 wells.  The council wants to keep the deep well in constant use so if it is ever needed it is ready to go and we do not need to redo the testing each time.  Andy is to speak with the DNR and get requirements to keep this deep well in production. 

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by McCarthy to adjourn meeting at 6:00 PM. 



 

____________________________				 _____________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor 						Nate Potts, Councilmember

